
   

  
  

The Chairman of the Investigative Committee of Russia instructs to
conduct an inspection on the video about threats to a journalist and
her family

 

  

On the air of the program of the Federal TV Channel, a video story was shown about the threats
received by a Moscow journalist and her family from an unknown person. The Complainant states
that, despite the reality of the incoming threats and the availability of evidence, she is not being
assisted by Law Enforcement Agencies.

Mr. Alexander Ivanovich Bastrykin, Chairman of the Investigative Committee of the Russian
Federation, instructed Mr. A.A. Strizhov, Head of the Main Investigative Directorate of the
Investigative Committee of Russia for Moscow, to organize a procedural inspection and assess the
facts stated by the journalist.
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  Page address: https://en.sledcom.ru/news/item/1744579 
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